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MESSAGE FROM BOARD CHAIR
AND EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Dear UNIS Families and Friends,
 
It is our privilege to present the 2018-2019 UNIS Annual
Report. This report highlights a number of UNIS
accomplishments.
 
The year was marked by a fruitful and collaborative
partnership between the Board of Trustees and the new
Executive Director, fueled by a shared dedication to UNIS and
its mission.  It has been an incredible journey filled with
unique opportunities and possibilities thanks to our dedicated
community. As the School of the United Nations, it is clear that
UNIS is imbued with the ideals of the UN and its goal of a more
peaceful world. 
 
Throughout the year, we have seen the strengthening of the
relationship between UNIS and the UN. We began the year
with a focus on ‘Greening the Blue’ to create a more
sustainable future, both for our school and the world. This
theme carried into our UN Day observance, which highlighted
the commitment of both the UN and UNIS to creating a
sustainable future.  And as always, UN Day was also a joyful
celebration of  the diversity of UNIS. .
 
We welcomed both the Secretary-General, Mr. António
Guterres, and Deputy Secretary-General, Ms. Amina
Mohammed, to our Manhattan Campus.  Both meetings
provided a unique opportunity for our students to directly
engage with the SG and DSG. 
 
In the Spring, we attended the student-led UNIS-UN
conference held in the United Nations General Assembly Hall. 
 The conference focused on the international water crisis and
showcased the intelligence, passion, and power of our young
people. In the same space, we had the honor of attending the
UNIS graduation, where we each had the privilege of
addressing our wonderful students and community.
 
We look forward with excitement as we continue our
partnership and strive to make UNIS the very best in educating
global citizens who will contribute to making the world a better
place.
 
Catherine Pollard                                      Dan Brenner, PhD 
Chair of the Board of Trustees       Executive Director 

Students enjoy the UN Day parade.



Assembly with SG
Junior School students had the opportunity

to welcome Secretary-General of the United

Nations, António Gueterres, for an assembly

on April 12th. The SG shared his hope for a

more sustainable world and celebrated our

students’ achievements in their efforts

toward “Greening the Blue.” Students

presented the SG with a gift, asked

questions, and shared their knowledge and

passion for helping to create a more

sustainable planet.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JS Green Team
The Junior School Green Team is a group of

student leaders that focus on environmental

issues in our community. This year, the JS

Green Team led the way in monitoring

proper use of resources and waste

management in the school. The team also

organized and participated in  different

environmental programs both in school and

in the city, including the MillionTreesNYC

program. Two students from each J3 and J4

class were elected each term (Fall and

Spring).

 

Junior School Highlights
UN Day
Our community celebrated the 73rd

birthday of the UN on Friday, October 19th.

Our theme was “Greening the Blue,” which

represented our mission of shaping a

better world as we continue to make the

world more sustainable. Students, families,

faculty, and staff dressed in outfits that

represent their background, or a place

that speaks to their heart. The Junior

School celebrated diversity with a Parade

of Nations, filled with multicolored flags of

many countries, as well as hand drawn

pictures and signs celebrating diversity

and acceptance. International breakfasts

were held in each class, highlighting

spices and flavors from all over the world.

We also operated a zero food waste

principle to ensure nothing was wasted.

 

Following, the New York Department of

Sanitation held an assembly and spoke to

students about how to recycle correctly,

and how to take care of the environment.

Tut House students read, painted, and

drew with the youngest students.  We

created a  mandala of flowers to express

our strong connection with the United

Nations. This day of celebration of our

diversity demonstrates our strength and

ability to  live together with dignity and

respect for our differences.

 

 

Above & Below: The SG asks students questions during
the JS & MS Assembly in the Manhattan Cafeteria.

JS students celebrate UN Day.



Assembly with SG
The M1 Honors Choir and Middle School

Environmental Club joined the Junior School

and welcomed Secretary-General, The

student choir delighted the Secretary

General with their voices. Two M4 members

of the Environmental Club delivered

speeches on the importance of sustainability

practices while other members of the Club

raised signs in the air promoting change. The

students presented the SG with a welcome

gift on behalf of the Middle School.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

M3 Guest Speaker
M3 students welcomed Afghan educator

and Humanitarian and Women's Rights

Champion, Shabana Basij-Rasikh. Bsaij-

Rasikh shared her experience about growing

up in Afghanistan under Taliban rule. Her

inspiring story inspired our M3 students and

helped encourage their desires to actively

work toward making the world a better

place. 

 

M1 Living Museum
M1 students showcased their expertise of the

civilization of Ancient Egypt with a

breathtaking array of displays and

presentations. These young historians

followed up their presentations with a

musical performance. Food was provided by

parents and everyone enjoyed the

celebration.

 

 

Fireside Chat with Deputy SG
On April 1st, Amina J. Mohammed, Deputy

Secretary-General of the United Nations,

and former Minister of Environment of

Nigeria, participated in a panel discussion

for M4 and T1 students, moderated by

UNIS Board Chair Catherine Pollard. Other

participants in the panel included: Maria

Luiza Ribeiro Viotti (Brazil), Under-

Secretary-General, Chef de Cabinet,

Executive Office of the Secretary-General,

and former UN Permanent Representative

of Brazil; Phumzile Gloria Mlambo-Ngcuka

(South Africa), Executive Director of the

United Nations Entity for Gender Equality

and the Empowerment of Women, UN-

Women; and Atul Khare (India), Under--

Secretary-General for Operational Support. 

 

The discussion focused on challenges

faced in the past, present, and future. Our

M4 students were inspired to learn about

how small actions can generate larger

change in our communities and around

the world. 

 

 

Middle School Highlights

The SG and the MS Environmental Club students pose 
for a photo together.

Above: The Fireside Chat distinguished panel.
Below: DSG interacts with students while touring the school.



Middle School Highlights
MS Camps and Language Immersion Trips
Middle School Camps began in the Fall

when our M3 group headed to Club Getaway

in Connecticut; our M2s were away at Camp

Greenkill for 2 nights in mid-April, and our

M1s stayed at Camp Mason from May 1st-3rd.

This UNIS tradition allowed for our MS

students to be exposed to nature and

develop life-skills through team building and

problem solving exercises. Our students had

the opportunity to socialize and bond with

one another, as well as the beautiful natural

surroundings. 

 

M4 students traveled to Canada and Puerto

Rico from April 28th - May 4th for a cultural

and linguistic experience in their Language B

area of study. Students improved their

language fluency, while having the

opportunity to enjoy the cultures of Canada

and Puerto Rico. 

 

 

Above & Below: MS students enjoy time in Montreal, Canada
on their cultural immersion trip. 

Above & Below: MS students enjoy time in Puerto Rico on
their cultural immersion trip. 



Assembly with SG
T3 and T4 students had the special

opportunity to attend an assembly

with Secretary-General, H.E. António

Guterres. The SG offered insight

about his personal journey thus far,

his current role, and the role of the

United Nations. He spoke about his

current involvement with several

international affairs. 

Our TH students were able to

engage with Mr. Guterres by asking a

range of questions. Mr. Guterres

thoughtfully answered and provided

guidance about how as individuals

and members of society, we can

continue to move forward and help

create a better world. Our students

left the assembly feeling

enthusiastic and inspired. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TH Speakers
In the fall, 40 T3 and T4 students

attended an address by H.E. Dr.

Mohammad Javad Zarif, the Minister

of Foreign Affairs of Iran, at the UN.

Our students were able  to hear from

one of the highest level officials of

the Islamic Republic of Iran as he

spoke and answered questions on

the issue of "Multilateralism and the

Iran Nuclear Deal."

 

 

 

TH Speakers Continued
Former President of the General Assembly,

H.E. Miroslav Lajcák, spoke with Tutorial

House students. He came to UNIS to

explain the role of the Assembly and to

answer student's questions. Further, T3

students had the chance to engage in

dialogue Director of the International

Center for the Abolition of Nuclear

Weapons, Beatrice Fihn. Fihn was the

recipient of the 2017 Noble Peace Prize,

and thus this was an exceptional

experience for our students. 

 

In April, the Mayor of Hiroshima, Kazumi

Matsui (who is also the Secretary-General

of the global Mayors for Peace

organization) visited UNIS, accompanied

by a few Japanese high school students.

The Mayor spoke to a T3 Assembly

regarding the importance of civil society,

peace initiatives, and nuclear

disarmament, before participating to a

panel discussion with T2 students. 

TH students in IB Global Politics also had

the unique opportunity to meet with the

Director of the ACLU Trone Center for

Justice and Equality, Jeffrey Robinson. Mr.

Robinson discussed global politics and

humanities with the TH students. 

 

 

Tutorial House Highlights

The SG addresses TH students in the Sylvia Howard
Fuhrman Theater.

Mayor Kazumi Matsui of Hiroshima pauses for a photo 
with a TH student. 



Model UN
Model UN is one of the largest and

most active clubs in the Tutorial

House. Throughout the year, TH

students participated in several

Model UN events in the region,

including a UNIS held conference,

and conferences at Yale, Columbia,

and Harvard. Many UNIS students

were recognized for the quality of

their work by multiple awards

during these conferences. 

The UNIS conference was the fifth of

its kind, and included keynote

speaker H.E. Geraldine Byrne Nason,

Permanent Representative of Ireland

to the UN.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tutorial House Highlights
UNIS-UN
UNIS-UN is a student run conference with

the goal of providing an intellectually

enriching experience for their peers from

around the world. The goal is to promote

globalism and cross cultural exchange. For

the past 42 years, the UNIS-UN conference

has been held in the General Assembly

Hall at the United Nations Headquarters.

Students invite expert speakers and

students from 5 continents to engage

with a contemporary global issue. 

This year's conference topic was Ripple

Effect: The Water Crisis. As water is central

to the wellbeing of our people and planet,

the conference attendees examined and

discussed the role of water in relation to

sustainability and geopolitics. The two

central debates were, industrialized

countries have a greater responsibility for

sustainable development, and climate

migration will be the biggest threat to

world wide political stability.

 

 

UNIS students attend the Model UN Conference 
at Columbia University.

 

UNIS students attend the Model UN Conference 
at Johns Hopkins University.

The UNIS-UN Conference in the United Nations General
Assembly Hall. 



Queens Highlights
UN Day
The Queens Community came

together for its annual UN Day

Celebration on Friday, October 19.

The Gym was standing room only as

the classes and musical ensembles

performed. In attendance,as well as

family and friends,was former

UNISparent, Dr. Neeta Jain,

Democratic District Assembly Leader

for District 26 and New York State

Assemblyman for District

24 David Weprin. Following the

assembly international luncheons

were held in each of the

classrooms with parents providing

dishes from their respective home

countries

 

Sailing Trip
M4 Students went on a Sailing

Adventure at the Water Front Club,

Oyster Bay, in Nassau County, New

York. The Sailing Activity was part of

their Career Projects' Applications in

Math class. The M4 sailors attended

a full workshop on measuring wind

angles, wind speed and buoyancy.

Immediately after the hands-on

workshop, the sailors headed to the

pier and boarded a launch which

transported them to the sailboats

where they hoisted sails, directed

and steered the sailboats and

measured the wind angle and were

precise and efficient! This was one of

many amazing experiences our

students enjoy and are able to apply

the theoretical knowledge into

practice outside the classroom!

 

 

 

 

 

UN International Day of Peace
The Queens campus celebrated the UN

International Day of Peace by hosting

assemblies and various in-class activities.

M4 students led activities during an

assembly in the gym. Our students

focused on what it means to be global

citizens and what peace means to them.

 

May Day 

Queens held their annual May Day

celebration as it is a tradition in Queens

that goes back to the beginnings of UNIS. 

The Junior School students performed

songs and dances, accompanied by

Middle School musicians. The

whole community turned out for this

festive occasion and the highlight was the

J4 May Pole Dance. The grand conclusion,

the weaving of the ribbons of the May

Pole, was completed by the J4 class as the

senior JS class.

 

 

 

 

The J4 Class celebrates May Day by weaving colorful ribbons
around the pole.

M4 Students on the Sailing Trip. 



Visual Arts
Fourteen IB Visual Arts students
curated their IB Diploma show as a
professional exhibition titled,

"Combobulated, at the Caelum
Chelsea Gallery. Many members of
the UNIS community attended. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Middle School visual art students'
curriculum incorporates the
Sustainable Development Goals, and
some fantastic artwork has been
generated from their projects. A
school favorite is their SDG murals
throughout the hallways of UNIS.

Mimicking the style of artist Keith
Haring, teams of students create
tape murals focusing on one of the
SDGs that they feel most strongly
about.
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arts Highlights
Theatre

The Theatre Department's productions
were all successes. The Junior School's
rendition of Flat Stanley wowed crowds.
The Middle School's production of Willy
Wonka and the Chocolate Factory
transformed our theatre into a chocolate
factory. And, the Tutorial House
production of Grease took audiences back
to the 1950s. 
 

The Tutorial House Theatre Ensemble
performed an original play at the
Edinburgh Fringe Festival, the largest arts
festival in the world!

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Musical Performances
Our musicians practice and rehearse year
round for various musical performances. A
few highlights include our Middle School
Honors Choir performance at the United
Nations at the International Mother
Language Day Celebration and UNIS Jazz
Night featuring special guests and
performers from MS, TH, and faculty! 

 

UNIS International Arts Festival 

The Festival is a three-week celebration of
our community's vibrant artistry and our
cultural diversity. The theme for 2019 was
Truth. The collaborative spirit of UNIS is on
full display as students, staff, parents, and
teachers share music, dance, film and
visual arts in a variety of languages and
traditions.
 

The IB Visual Arts promotional poster for 
the show 'Combobulated.'

Students pose with their SDG mural in 
the UNIS stairwell.

MS students perform Willy Wonka in the Theater.



Sixteen UNIS students across 5
sports (soccer, basketball, tennis,
volleyball, and softball) were
named as 'All-League' athletes. 
Two UNIS teams (Girls Varsity
Volleyball and Boys Varsity Tennis)
were recognized with NYCAL
'Team Sportsmanship' awards. 
In October, UNIS celebrated a
NYCAL Championship for both
Boys Varsity Soccer and Boys
Junior Varsity Soccer.
Aidan McKenna and Sacha Maes
were named as League MVPs in
their respective sports.
The UNIS Girls basketball
program blossomed with a
spectacular year for the Girls JV
Team who were NYCAL finalists.
The Athletics Department
continued its recruitment of high-

quality, experienced team
coaches, with several notable
hires, including a former Team
USA player and a collegiate
national champion. 

Interscholastic Moments
During 2018-19, over 300 UNIS
students participated in an
interscholastic activity. UNIS
students and teams were quite
successful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Athletics Highlights
After School Sports
At the conclusion of the 2018/19 school
year, a dedicated after school sports
coordinator was appointed,

 

UNIS' after-school sport program achieved
strong numbers (over 200 students each
'trimester) for activities including Archery,

Dance, Gymnastics, Basketball,
Taekwondo, Soccer and Tennis;We
continued our partnership with Alvin Ailey
Dance Theater, which has expanded to
include offerings for Tut House students in
'18-19.

 

School Sports Days
Both campuses held their annual School
Sports days as they are a tradition filled
with great fun and sportsmanship. The
days are a success due to the great
dedication of our students, parent
volunteers, and PE faculty. 

 

Boys Varsity Soccer before the State Finals. Above & Below: Students and Faculty enjoy Sports Days. 
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Suchismita and Rabindranath
Chatterjee
Mr. Robert Chemtob '71
Zuhua Chen and Hongxing Jiang
Ms. Lily Chin, '92
Mark Chin and Sandra Yang
Maria and Frank Chiodi
The Ciotoli Family 

Sean T. Collins
Mr. Alexander Cook, '84
Dr. Karmen Isa Couret, '84
The Daneker Family
Mr. Eric and Gillian Deinoff
Mr. Adam Dell
The Johnson Family
Ms. Begum Dinlenc '90
Dizengoff Family
The d'Orville Family
The Doucet Family
Dr. Ted Du & Ms. Wei Pan
Peter and Julia Due
Kelly and Carolyn Durcan
Mr. and Mrs. Elisaia
Kate Elliott '81
Ms. Elizabeth Estabrook, '75
Jon M. Farber, M.D. ’70 and
Michaela L.Z. Farber, Ph.D.

Rachel Marcus-Farrell, '81
Nathaniel Felsher, '98
Marcio and Luciana Ferreira
Fabrizio Ferri and Micaela
Giovannotti
Clinton Fisher and Aviva Gerson
Mr. Edmond T. FitzGerald and
Mrs. Jennifer K. Lynch

Juliet Fleming
Marc Fox Ph. D, '78
Mr. Philippe L. Bertrand '83 and
Mrs. Michelle Fredj-Bertrand '84
Karen A. Frenkel, '73
Kristine Hamann '70
Anna Friedberg, '00
Mr. Timur Friedman, '82
Nancy Gaba, '83
Varukatty-Gafoor Family
Ms. Diana Galer Jaffe, Ph.D, '73
Fabrizio Gallo
Mr. and Mrs. David Gieseke
Glotzer Family
Mr. Joshua Goldfein and Ms.
Yvonne Brown
Mr. David Goldhill & Ms. Natasha
Ozhiganova
Mia & Louis Goldman ‘72
Mia Goldman, '72
Mr. David H. Gordon, '78
Agnes Greenhall
Zdenka Seiner-Griswold, '74
Caryn Groce '90
Deirdre Pappalardo and Dominic
Gurney
Jeffrey and Elizabeth Hafter
David A.K. Harland, '73
Dr. Natalie Barnett & Mr. Matthew
Hebiton
Mr. Gregory Henry and Dr. Giulia
Celli
Tobias Hohl and Daria Colombo
Mr. & Ms. Hokari
Mr. & Mrs. Max Hollein
Ms. Tiffany Hooper
Dr. & Mrs. Markus Hottenrott
Sandy Ferguson-Huckleberry, '82
Mr. & Mrs. Morten Hummelmose
Mr. & Mrs. Masahisa Ikeda
Mr. Tom Horan and Ms. Kate
Jacobs
Dr. Lidana Jalilvand 

Tero Janne, '90
The Josca Family
Dionysios Kaskarelis, '97
Frank and Judy Keane
Caroline & Wallace Kim

H.E. Mr. Ban Ki-Moon & Mrs. Ban
Soon-taek
King Family
Amanda Dubois and Timur Kocak 

Krizelman Family
Mr. Dennis Lacey and Ms. Dipti
Desai
Lamson and Gretchen Lam
Mr. Campbell Langdon and Ms. C.

Samantha Chen
Robin E. Lawford, '79
Mr. David Lecomte & Ms. Sochenda
Samreth
Mr. Alex Lee and Dr. Karen
Weissman
Karen Lee, '75
Nicole D. Legnani, '98
Douglas and Yasemin Levine
Liberman Family
Renee and Kurt Lichtman
Mark and Sandra Lipkind
Huanyu Liu and Hong Xiao
Ms. Zhe Z. Liu
Susan Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Xuesong Ma
Ms. Deb MacRae
Ken P. Mak & Heakyung K. Chung
Henry and Ida Makansi
Jill van Berg & David Manela
M. & Mme. Alexandre Mars
Ms. Lee H. Marshall, '85
Uttara P. Marti, '99
Mr. Paolo Mastrolilli and Dr. Flavia
Piazza
Jimmy Mayer, '75
John and Maria McEvoy
Steven Mclntyre & Margaret Enloe
Melián Family
Graciela & Neal Meltzer
The Mihailidis Family
Carl W. Miller, '70
Alice Mills
Dr. Mohammad Reza
Mohammadinia and Ms. Tehmina
Akhtar
Jeffrey and Hilary Moses
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Moses
Shipra Das and Shantanu
Mukherjee



Donors
2018-2019

Mrs. Y. Muramatsu and Mr. N.

Mulliner
Anne G. Myles, '80
Scott Nadel M.D.,'75
Nicholl Family
Mr. John Nichols
The Okimoto Family
Ortega Velásquez Family
Mr. and Mrs. Jacques Ouazana
Mr. Roberto Pagan and Mrs.
Costanza Giovannelli
Dr. and Mrs. Markus Pallek
Alice Parekh
Mr. and Mrs. Pariente
Mr. Bruce W. Park and Ms.
Seungwan Lee
Linda M.Prager and Michael
Parker
Matthias PaVon and Mae Cheng-

PaVon
Mr. and Mrs. Shankar Pawar
Ms. Ida Pearle '94
Tebogo and Leticia Phiri
Renata Kaczmarska and George
Photakis
Mr. Fabrice Pilato and Ms. Denise
DeBono
Catherine Pollard
Eric S. Pollyea, '70
 Noelle Schoellkopf, '75 and
Roger Prince
The Qaiser Family
Mr. Manu S. Rana, '88 and Ms.
Lisa Henkoff
Kathy Rehfield-Pelles, '75
Elyse E. Richardson, '02
Matias Ringel & Sylvia Bigio
Mr. & Mrs. Robinson
Mr. Geoffrey W. Rodkey & Ms.
Dafna Sarnoff
Nader Rofagha and Neda Esfan
Mr. Nicholas Rofagha, '10
Maggie Roiphe, '72
Gail R. Gremse and David S. Rose
Mr. Jonathan Rosen and Ms. Kim
Novick
Yumi Shilowitz Ross '80 

Rossiti Family 

Mr. & Mrs. Emmanuel Roux
Ms. Kumi Sato, '80 

Nicholas Saunders '97
The Sawardekar Family
Bruce Schackman Ph.D., '76
Josh Schimel '75
The Scholtes Family
Ms. Anje Schubert
George and Seiko Shih
Harsimran and Jasmeet Singh
Daniel and Hannah Smith
Jeffrey A. Smith, '70
Mr. Neil Smith, '81 and Ms. Margo
A. Smith
Nicholas and Sheila Smithie
Helen Stephan
Jane Stone, '69
Mr. Evan Sturza & Ms. Stephanie
Guilpin
Mr. Dayong Sun and Ms. Xia Wang
Dr. Agnes M. Szell-Hibbs & Mr.
Michael S. Hibbs
Ann Morning '86
Aparna and Udai Tambar ‘93
Susie Tanenbaum, '83
Vera Tatel  '00
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Taylor
Mr. Luigi Tedesco and Ms. Nicola
Jackson
Ms. Kirstie Thompson
Tien Family
Yvonne Tsang and Anthony Shih 

Joshua A Tucker and Elisabeth
Gordon 

Manish Undavia and Sonal Jani-
Undavia
Mr. Antony Uy '95 and Mrs. Megan
Uy
Salvador Uy, '83
Laetita Borsu-Valente and David
Valente
The Van Gaal Family
Kofi Vanderpuye, '80
Diana Ramirez-Baron
Uma Vergara Lerdo de Tejada
Santiago Villalpando and Marina
Silberman
Amy C. Wang, '68
 

The Wang Family
Dr. Catarina Hioe
William & Joy Weinbaum
Mr. Thomas Werther and Ms. Suzan
Steinberg
Ms. Sherley Wetherhold
The Wijesekera Family
Elaine Sze & Family
Xie Family
Mr. and Mrs. Yalcin 

Gary and Lisa Yen
Mr. Keun C. Yoon & Ms. Eun J. Roh
Yoon Soo Yoon
Yoshida Family
Mr. Allen Yu & Mrs. Liwen Chen
Almaz Zelleke and Clay Shirky
Ms. Fanrong Zeng
Mr. Guang-Bin Zhou and Ms. Jin Di
The Zuberi Family
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Zwerling
UNIS on Broadway
Dr. Emmanuel Ago and Ms. Angela
Tolosa
The Backbier Family
Dr. Richard Bonneau & Ms. Clare
Aronow
Dr. Dan Brenner
Flavia and Agostino Campi
Sean T. Collins
Mr. Zal Dabhoiwala and Ms. Dilshad
Marolia
Mr. Enrique Delgado and Ms. Maricruz
Setien
Ms. Kiara Downey
Peter and Julia Due
Mrs. Susan Enzer
Mr. Thomas Eriksson & Mrs. Cristina de
Carvalho Eriksson
Mr. & Ms. James Fitzgerald
Mr. Philippe L. Bertrand '83 and Mrs.
Michelle Fredj-Bertrand '84
Anna Friedberg, '00
Ms. Luz Maria Garcelon
Mr. Gregory Henry and Dr. Giulia Celli
Mrs. & Mr. Ikli
Mr. and Mrs. Remco Jongkind
Pat and Dawn Kiernan
Mr. Grant Knuckey & Ms. Jo-Anne
Bigham



Donors
2018-2019

Mr. Campbell Langdon and Ms.
C. Samantha Chen
Mr. & Mrs. David Lawson
Mr. Alex Lee and Dr. Karen
Weissman
John and Maria McEvoy
Mr. Peter McKillop & Ms. Juliet
Hindell
The Mizrahi Family
Shipra Das and Shantanu
Mukherjee
Scott Nadel M.D.,'75
Nicholl Family
The Plimsoll Family
Mr. Marc Powell and Ms. Caroline
Dufresne
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Puglisi
Emer Herity & Andrew Radford
Ms. Sophie C. Raven
Nader Rofagha and Neda Esfan
Leo and Susan Scullin
Daniel and Hannah Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Steinberg
Dr. Achim Steiner & Dr. Liz Rihoy
Mr. Yuval Tal & Mrs. Isabelle
Demenge
Ms. Josephine Tatel
Vera Tatel  '00
Jeff and Dina Traugot
Salvador Uy, '83
Nicole Bingham and Stephen
Wright
Ms. Lucy Yi
Dr. Marc Yland and Dr. Filoteia
Noaghiul-Yland
Arabic Language 
Permanent Mission of the State
of Qatar to the UN
Sultanate of Oman
Special Gifts
China Institute in America
Mr. Adam Dell
Minal and Sanjay Patel
Italian-American Committee on
Education, LTD.

Staff Association of UNIS
Queens School
Aoki Family

Yakren Bershteyn Family
Dr. Satit Cheerasarn and Dr.
Suganda Phalakornkul
Ken Cheng and Ursula Germann
Mr. Mamady Kourouma and Mme.

Bintou Toure
Mr. and Mrs. Morohashi
Rana Family ‘88
Laura Evangelista & Bradley
Siciliano
Yvonne Tsang and Anthony Shih
Gym Fund 
Jacqueen
Khemet Calnek 

The Riva Family
SUSTAINABILITY PROGRAM
NYSAR
In Memory of:
In memory of Michael Ofori-
Mankata
Anonymous
In memory of HE Secretary
General Kofi Annan 
Mr. Roberto Pagan and Mrs.
Costanza Giovannelli
In Memory of Secretary General
Kofi A Annan, unconditional
supporter of UNIS mission
Maria-Luisa Chavez
In Memory of Joshua D. Enzer
Mrs. Susan Enzer
In Memory of Mildred Boyce
Ms. Sherley Wetherhold, '11
In Memory of Megane Smith 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey A. Smith
In Memory of Sylvia Gordon
Mr. David H. Gordon, '78
In Memory of Mrs. O'Neill
Amy Bermar, '76
In Memory of Caroline O'Neil
Bruce Schackman Ph.D., '76
Karen A. Frenkel
In Memory of Vittorio and
Giovina 

Mr. Paolo Mastrolilli and Dr. Flavia
Piazza
In Memory of Alexandra Pollyea 
Eric S. Pollyea, '70
 

In Memory of Gloria and Marcos
Gonzalez Gandolfi
Anonymous
In Memory of Hiroyuki 
The Watanabe Family
In Memory of Alice-Ann Winner
Agnes Greenhall
In Memory of Maddy Parrasch
William and Joy Weinbaum
In Memory of Dorothy Roberts and
Sylvia Gordon
Susie Tanenbaum, UNIS Class of 1983
In Memory of Patricia Kennedy
Lawford
Robin E. Lawford, '79
In memory of Anthony Mihailidis
The Mihailidis Family
In memory of Mab Ashworth 

Mia Goldman '72
In memory of Marilyn D
Neugebauer
Peter E Bock '76
In memory of Dr. Pearl Kane
Anonymous
In Honor Of:
In Honor of Nini Selwanes 
Juliet Fleming
In Honor of Viral Acharya
Jennifer Carpenter
In Honor of Claire E & Aaron M
Rose
Gail R. Gremse and David S. Rose
In Honor of Justin Du
Dr. Ted Du & Ms. Wei Pan
In Honor of Kiyan Afshar
Mr. Luigi Tedesco and Ms. Nicola
Jackson
In Honor of Bill Zhou
Mr. Guang-Bin Zhou and Ms. Jin Di
In Honor of Remy Ouazana (M2)
Mr. and Mrs. Jacques Ouazana
In Honor of Sophie Mei Hafter
Jeffrey and Elizabeth Hafter
In Honor of Monica Yoon, '25 (M2)
Yoon Soo Yoon
Mr. Keun C. Yoon & Ms. Eun J. Roh



In Honor of Humanities
Department 
Anonymous
In Honor of Theo Phiri
Tebogo and Leticia Phiri
In Honor of Matthew Tucker (M3)
Joshua A. Tucker and Elisabeth E.

Gordon
In Honor of Alice Anne Miller
Anonymous
In Honor of all the great teachers
at UNIS
Susan Lyons
In Honor of Class of 2009
Katherine Shu
In Honor of Daniel Hohl (M3)
Tobias Hohl and Daria Colombo
In Honor of Irene Ma
Mr. and Mrs. Xuesong Ma
In honor of Ilhan Yalcin
Sezgin Yalcin
In Honor of Henry J Thompson
Kiesha Thompson Anderson ‘94 

In Honor of Ms. Claire Bourne 
Yakren-Bershteyn Family
In Honor of Olivia Rona 
Anonymous
In Honor of Emma Pai 
Pai Ton Family
In honor of Mrs. Kennedy,
Teachers 

Anonymous
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Where the class of 2019 is enrolled
By the numbers

United States (79)

 

Netherlands (3)

 

China (2)

 

Australia (1)
 

Malta (1)
 

United States
Albright College
Babson College
Bard College
Barnard College
Bentley University
Carnegie Mellon
Case Western Reserve
Colorado College
Columbia University
Cornell University
CUNY - Baruch College
Duke University
Elon University
Fordham University
George Mason University
George Washington University
Lafayette College
Macalester College
New York University
Northeastern University
Oberlin College
Occidental College
Rhode Island School of Design
Rochester Institute of Technology
Skidmore College
Stony Brook University
SUNY/Albany
Syracuse University
The New School
Tufts University
Tulane University
University at Buffalo (SUNY)

University of California - Berkeley
University of California, Los
Angeles
University of California, Santa Cruz

Canada (10)

 

Spain (3)

 

Germany (2)

 

Ireland (1)
 

Gap Year (3)

 

University of Maryland
University of Miami
University of San Francisco
Vassar College
Villanova University
Wake Forest University
Washington University in St. Louis
Williams College
Worcester Polytechnic Institute
 

Canada
Concordia University
McGill University
University of Toronto
 

United Kingdom
University College London
Queen Mary University
University of Bath
University of Liverpool
University of the Arts London
 

Netherlands
Delft University
University College Utrecht
University of Groningen
 

Spain
IE University Madrid
Universidad de Navarra
Universidad Europea de Madrid
 

France
American University of Paris
SciencesPo - Menton
 

China
NYU Shanghai
 

 

United Kingdom (5)

 

France (2)

 

Armenia (1)
 

Japan (1)
 

Military (3)

 

Germany
Bard College Berlin
Kultusministerkonferenz
 

Armenia
Foundation Université Français en
Arménie
 

Australia
Monash University
 

Ireland
Trinity College
 

Japan
Sophia University
 

Malta
Queen Mary University /London
Medical School
 

Gap Year
 

Military
 

 



Treasurer's Report
 

 
 

UNIS is committed to fiscal sustainability and affordability via diligent and conservative financial
management. We are determined to fulfill our educational mission efficiently while offering
outstanding academics, arts and athletics at two campuses in Manhattan and Queens.  Our financial
health and the generosity of our donors enables UNIS to attract and retain a world-class, committed
faculty and an extremely gifted and diverse student body.
 
For the fiscal year ended June 30 2019, tuition comprised 95% of total revenue. UNIS’s tuition for the
2018-2019 fiscal year increased by 4%. We continue to be committed to lower tuition increases than
what we have experienced over the last decade, delivering a sub-5% tuition increase for the second
year in the row. We continued our efforts to increase non-tuition revenue sources, such as gifts to
the Annual Fund and rental and fee opportunities to supplement this modest tuition increase. 
 
We have continued to make improvements in our expense controls and improve overall efficiencies
of running the school.  We have been allocating resources to educational improvements, such as
shared methods of classroom management and observation, professional development for our
faculty and staff as well as upgrading our school information system to a more cohesive integrated
platform.  
 
Capital projects focused heavily on improvement of long-deferred maintenance in equipment on
both campuses, to avoid major repairs in the future.  Where possible, outside sources of income
such as insurance were leveraged.  Because of this disciplined approach to cost management and
resource allocation, the school finished the fiscal year in a very strong financial position.
 
Through the ongoing work of the Investment Sub-Committee of the Board of Trustees, the
endowment continued to build on its performance from the prior year with a market value of
$22,052,304 as of June 30, 2019.
 
UNIS is grateful for the continued support of the Modern Language Department from several UN
Member States, including the Sultanate of Oman, China, Germany, Italy and Spain.  We look forward
to our continued success in language instruction.  
 
Finally, we benefitted from strong donor support among parents and alumni.  We hope to continue
this growth to reduce reliance on tuition, and to provide financial aid to those students in need. 
 Financial contributions make a very meaningful impact on UNIS’s ability to innovate and enhance
the educational experience for our students. The continuing generosity of parents, alumni, parents
of alumni, faculty, staff, and friends of UNIS affirms their awareness of the critical role of
philanthropic gifts. As a result of the school’s financial position and through the support of our
community, UNIS was able to continue its $1.7 million in financial aid assistance to our students.
 
We are very excited about all the new developments and achievements by UNIS in the 2018-2019
academic year.  We are looking forward to more to come in the years ahead of us.
 
Alla Liberman
Treasurer, Board of Trustees



“I hope you will go on to practice in the
world what you have learnt within the
walls of the United Nations
International School — understanding,
open-mindedness, community service,
respect and communication across all
cultures.”
 
-Secretary-General Kofi Annan,
Graduation Speech to UNIS Graduates,
2006


